
21 August, 2025 – ZIFA President Nqobile Magwizi, has paid tribute to former 
Warriors striker, Tendai Ndoro, who passed away in Johannesburg over the 
weekend.

Ndoro was a gifted forward whose exploits on the field brought joy to millions of 
Zimbabweans. He wore the Warriors jersey with pride and distinction, and his 
contribution to the national team and to Zimbabwean football will always be 
remembered.

ZIFA President, Nqobile Magwizi, said:
"Tendai Ndoro was more than a striker; he was a beacon of hope and inspiration to 
many aspiring footballers. His passion, skill, and determination made him a true 
Warrior, and his legacy in our game will endure. On behalf of ZIFA, the Executive 
Committee, and the entire football fraternity, I extend our heartfelt condolences to 
his family, friends, and loved ones. May they find comfort in knowing that Tendai’s 
name will forever be honoured in the history of our football."

As the football family mourns this loss, ZIFA stands in solidarity with the Ndoro 
family during this difficult time and will continue to offer its support. The 
Association also extends heartfelt appreciation to Zimbabwean football legends 
based in South Africa who have walked alongside the family during this painful 
period, as well as to Zororo-Phumulani for the assistance they have rendered. 
Their compassion is a reflection of the unity and strength that football brings.

May His Soul Rest in Eternal Peace.
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